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Much progress has been made at site  in the last one month. Most of the foundations 
for the building walls have been excavated. The construction of the foundation for the 
east wall of the building is complete. The first concrete pour of 200 cubic yards of con-
crete for the foundation went off smoothly. Subsequently, the rebar and formwork has 
been installed for the wall as seen in the photographs below. 

Mass grading continues on site for the storm water vault. The outfall pipe that goes 
down the steep slope from the vault and leads to a dispersion trench, is also complete. 
In addition, the main  plumbing lines to the building have been laid in trenches and 
backfilled. 

Last week, the stairs from the upper plaza were demolished and will be replaced by a 
new stair and ramp system some time next year. Construction vehicles are now using 
the temporary access road around the Sheriff’s parking lot on a regular basis.  

Right: Trench for HDPE pipe to the dispersion trench.     Below: First concrete 
pour for the foundation of the east and north-east building wall. 

Below: Demolition of stairs from the upper plaza. 

 

Formwork for east wall of the building 


